
COMMISSIONERS: 

GARY F. C LARK, CHAIRMAN 

ARTGRAHAM 

ANDREW GILES FAY 

MIKE L A ROSA 

GABRIELLA P ASS!DOMO 

STATE OF FLORIDA 

FILED 9/21/2021 
DOCUMENT NO. 11349-2021 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

D MS!ON OF ECONOMICS 

J UDY HARLOW 

DIRECTOR 

(850) 413-6410 

Public Service Commission 

Beth Keating 
Gunster, Yoakley & Stewart, P.A. 
215 South Monroe St., Suite 601 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

Christopher Wright 
Senior Attorney 
Florida Power & Light Company 
700 Universe Boulevard (JB/LA W) 
Juno Beach, FL 33408 

Dear Ms. Keating and Mr. Wright, 

September 21 , 2021 

STAFF'S FIRST DATA REQUEST 

Re: Petition of Florida City Gas for Approval of Safety, Access, and Facility Enhancement 
Program True-Up and 2022 Cost Recovery Factors 

By this letter, Commission staff requests that Florida City Gas (FGC or utility) provide responses 
to the following questions in the above referenced docket. 

1. ln paragraph 20 of the petition, the utility states it will provide a customer notice through 
the use of a bill message during a 30-day period advanced notice if the petition is 
approved, please provide a draft copy of the customer notice, or the anticipated notice 
language. 

2. Please provide Attachment C to the petition, the SAFE Schedules 1 through 7, in Excel 
format with formulas intact. 

3. Please confirm that by the end of 2021, 171.5 miles of mains will have been replaced leaving 
82.8 miles to be replaced from 2022-2025. 

4. Please confirm that by the end of 2021, 8,141 services will have been replaced with an 
additional 3,302 services to be replaced from 2022-2025. 

5. Attachment B to the petition is a summary of the completed projects and projected 
projects to be completed by 2022. Please provide the costs incurred for the projects that 
have been completed for the petition period. Please also provide the estimated costs for 
each project that have yet to be completed. 
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6. Please explain the reasons why the factor is increasing from the current factor of $1.84 to 

the proposed factor of $3.17. In the explanation, please include reasons such as, costs of 
capital increases, labor shortages or labor rates increases, and any and all other factors 
that are impacting the increase. 
 
 

Please file all responses electronically by October 6, 2020, via the Commission’s website at 
www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and electronic Filing Web Form. Please 
contact me at hforrest@psc.state.fl.us or at 850.413.6808 if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
/s/ Holly Forrest  
Holly Forrest  
Public Utility Analyst  
 
cc: Office of the Commission Clerk
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